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Summary and Purpose of Document
This paper provides notice to WMO ET/DR+C of the intention of the U.S. representatives to ICAO to request the restoration of two code groups that were previously removed from the FM 51 TAF code form.

________________________________________________________________

ACTION PROPOSED
This paper is solely intended to be informational in nature.

Discussion
At the April 2000 meeting of the WMO Implementation/Coordination Team on Data Representation and Codes (Geneva, 10-14 April 2000), the team approved changes to, among other things, the traditional alphanumeric code form FM 51-X Ext. TAF as requested by the representative from ICAO.  These changes included a request to delete the following (optional) turbulence and icing code groups:
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because no regional air navigation plan at the time had stated a continuing need for them.  However, later that year, and immediately prior to the December 2000 meeting of the WMO CBS (Commission for Basic Systems), several individuals within the U.S. military and civil aviation authority realized that, in fact, there was a need to retain these code groups within the FM 51 TAF regulations, as there was still a requirement to be able to report such data for turbulence and icing, respectively.  Unfortunately, word of this belated discovery did not reach the U.S. delegation to CBS in time, and the existing ICAO proposal therefore was approved without dissent, resulting in the removal of the above code groups from the regulations for FM 51-XII TAF effective 7 November 2001.

Since then, the U.S. representatives to ICAO have now begun the work necessary to re-introduce the requirement for the above code groups back into the North American Air Navigation Plan, with the hope that it will be adopted by ICAO on or about the year 2004 and the code groups could then subsequently be restored to the FM 51 TAF code form.  The U.S. understands that this issue needs to be properly worked through ICAO and will do so; however, at this point, we simply wanted to provide our fellow ET/DR+C members with the courtesy of an alert that such an effort was underway, in order that it would not be a surprise if and when such a request was presented to the ET/DR+C by ICAO at a later date.
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